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January 31, 2023

Dear Chief Executive Officer,

Thank you for submitting Albany County’s Supervision and Treatment Services for Juveniles Program (STSJP)
plan for Program Year (PY) 2022-2023. Your entire STSJP plan, including any amounts listed for PY 2022 2023
STSJP-RTA, has been approved.

The County is eligible to receive 62% State reimbursement for STSJP expenditures up to the capped STSJP
allocation amount. Your municipality will continue to receive 49% State reimbursement for eligible detention
services expenditures up to the capped allocation amount. If your municipality shifts a portion of its detention
allocation into its STSJP plan, your municipality will receive 62% State reimbursement, up to the capped
allocation, if such shifted funds are spent on STSJP eligible expenditures. A municipality may make a detention
allocation shift at the time of the STSJP plan submission or up until June 30, 2023, unless otherwise approved
by the Office of Children and Family Services. :

If the County plans to shift its detention allocation for STSJP eligible expenses, please submit a request on official
letterhead to Lynn Tubbs and email it to stsip@ocfs.ny.gov outlining

1. the amount that will be shifted and
2. the type of programming or services the re-purposed detention funds will be used for under STSJP

Once the shift is approved, an amended STSJP plan will need to be submitted.

As a reminder, to access RTA reimbursement that a municipality may be eligible for, the expenditures must be
specifically included in a locality’'s comprehensive RTA plan.

All STSJP claims, inclusive of STSJP-RTA, must be submitted electronically via' the Juvenile Detention
Automated System (JDAS) for the service period of October 1, 2022 to September 30, 2023. Questions on all
aspects of the claiming process should be dlrected to the STSJP mailbox at stsjp@ocfs.ny.gov with the subject
line: “STSJP Claiming Questions”.

If you have any STSJP plan questions, please also email us at stsjp@ocfs.ny.gov and write “STSJP
Plan Questions” in the subject line or reach out to Geneva Hiliard at (518) 486-1819 or Lynn Tubbs
at (518) 473-9116.
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